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OFFICE OF THE BISHOP  
 

                
PRIEST COUNCIL MINUTES FROM MAY 16, 2017 are attached.  Note:  We will no longer 

be referring to "Vicariates," "Vicariate meetings," or "Regional Vicars."  Please refer to my 

email to all priests on May 17
th

.   The terminology from now on will be "Deaneries," "Deanery 

meetings," and "Deans."  This is the proper language in canon law. 

 

PRE-ORDINATION EVENTS:  (1) Annual Seminarian Recognition Night, Thursday, June 

1st, St. Mary Queen of the Universe Parish, Salina, 6:30 p.m. prayer service, catered meal 

following.  Reservations Required.  (2) Vocatio annual Rosary 6:30 p.m. with Pot Luck meatless 

meal following at St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Parish, Salina on Friday, June 2
nd

. 

 

PRIESTHOOD ORDINATION:  Deacon Leo Blasé, Deacon Ryan McCandless and Deacon 

Justin Palmer will be ordained at Sacred Heart Cathedral in Salina, 10 a.m. on Saturday, June 3
rd

.    

As they join our Presbyterate all are encouraged to attend.  A luncheon will follow in the Hall of 

Bishops. 

 

PERMANENT DEACON ORDINATONS:  Michael Brungardt, Mike Robinson and 

Thomas Schrick will be ordained Permanent Deacons on Saturday, June 10, 2017, 10 a.m. at 

Sacred Heart Cathedral with a reception following in the Hall of Bishops. 

 

OUR LADY OF PERPETUAL HELP is celebrated Tuesday, June 27, 2017.    Please consult 

the Ordo for the Mass proper for this patronal feast of the Diocese of Salina. 

 

ANNUAL PETER’S PENCE COLLECTION IS THE WEEKEND OF JULY 1-2, 2017.  

Attached is a copy of my letter supporting this important collection which may be inserted in 

your parish bulletin. 

 

THE BISHOP FITZSIMONS GOLF TOURNAMENT for the benefit of Sacred Heart Jr./Sr. 

High School will be held on Friday, July 14, 2017 with a 6 p.m. banquet the   evening before on 

Thursday, the 13
th

.  Contact the Development Office at Sacred Heart Jr. Sr. High School (825-

4011) for more information. 
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OFFICE OF THE BISHOP (cont.) 

 

 

CATHOLIC CHARITIES ANNUAL FUNDRAISER:  If your schedules allow, please help 

support the works of Catholic Charities in our diocese by attending their annual Catholic 

Charities dinner and auction on Sunday, July 23rd (5 p.m. to 7:30 p.m.) at the Salina Country 

Club.   Dinner will be served at 5:30 p.m.  All donations made now through July 23
rd

 will be 

matched up to $100,000 thanks to anonymous donors who have offered this challenge  

match.   If you are interested in attending, please contact Jeanie at 785-825-0208 x216 

jwarner@ccnks.org.  You can also RSVP and donate online www.ccnks.org. 

 

PARISH REQUEST FORM FOR THE SACRAMENT OF CONFIRMATION 2017-2018 
is enclosed.  Please complete this updated form and return to the Office of the Bishop by 

Friday, July 14, 2017 by mail, scan or FAX.   Once all the forms have been received each 

parish will be notified of its scheduled date for Confirmation.  Please note that all parishes are 

required to complete and return this form even if you are not planning to have Confirmation in 

2017-2018.    Please do not finalize Confirmation plans in your parish/s until the final schedule is 

completed and sent to you.  As mentioned previously, please consider scheduling Confirmations 

every second, third or fourth year (based on the size of the class) if there are fewer than ten 

students per year. Pastors are also encouraged to combine parishes within their pastoral 

assignment.  

 

You may also complete the “On Line Form” by downloading it from the Diocesan Web Site at 

this link:  http://salinadiocese.org/bishop/confirmation-schedule/scheduling-form/file or directly 

off of the Web Site – Go to Bishop’s header on the Home Page, from the drop down menu, go to 

“Confirmation Schedule”, then chose the correct form.  When using these fillable forms, save the 

form to your computer, complete the form and again save it under a new name and email to 

chancery2@salinadiocese.org or complete the hard copy form attached and mail to the Bishop’s 

Office.    

 

DIOCESAN MEN’S CONFERENCE is set for Saturday, August 12, 2017 at Immaculate 

Heart of Mary Parish, Hays.    Please refer to the Family Life Office for more details and 

encourage all men of your parish to attend if possible. 

  

CELEBRATIONS TO HONOR MARRIED COUPLES HAVE BEEN SET: More 

information will be forthcoming in August from the Family Life Office, however, at this time 

you may reserve the following dates and location on your calendar as people may be asking. 

  

St. Nicholas of Myra Parish, Hays, 3 p.m., Sunday, October 1, 2017 

Sacred Heart Cathedral, Salina, 3 p.m., Sunday, October 8, 2017 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

tel:%28785%29%20825-0208
mailto:jwarner@ccnks.org
http://www.ccnks.org/
http://salinadiocese.org/bishop/confirmation-schedule/scheduling-form/file
mailto:chancery2@salinadiocese.org
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OFFICE OF VICAR GENERAL 

  

Human trafficking alerts for parish bulletins in English and Spanish during the month of June, 

2017 are listed below: 

 

JUNE- Ending slavery is everyone’s work.  FIND OUT ABOUT YOUR SLAVERY 

FOOTPRINT and the multiple ways in which people are enslaved today.  U.S. Catholic Sisters 

Against Human Trafficking (sistersagainsttrafficking.org) 

 

 JUNIO- Terminar la esclavitud es obra de todos. DESCUBRE MÁS SOBRE TU HUELLA 

DE ESCLAVITUD y las múltiples formas en que la gente es esclavizada hoy en día. Hermanas 

Católicas Estadounidenses Contra la Trata de Personas (sistersagainsttrafficking.org) 
 

 

OFFICE OF CONTINUING EDUCATION OF PRIESTS 

 

CONVOCATION:  September 18-22, 2017.  This will be held at the Pastoral Center in Kansas 

City, KS.  

JANUARY RENEWAL DAYS 2018:  January 22-25, 2018 

 

 

 OFFICE OF CHANCELLOR 

 

The legal perils of failing to track hours! 

Nonprofits/Corporations who don’t track how many hours a non-exempt (hourly) employee 

works are putting their organizations at a real disadvantage.  If an employee sues for unpaid 

overtime, he or she will be able to use inexact estimates as proof of work done but unpaid.  

What’s more, should the employee win the case, those estimated hours end up doubled as 

punishment. 

Case in point:  An employee drives small trucks for his employer to various work sites, where 

he installs or upgrades wireless networks for various tele-communication controller sites.  His 

employer does not track how many hours he worked at a site or whether he might work at more 

than one site per day. 

The employee sues, alleging he had worked more than 1,000 overtime hours for which he had 

not been paid.  He provides his own estimates based on his auto mileage log and emails he had 

sent to his employer at the beginning and end of work site projects.  Because the employer didn’t 

track the employee’s hours, the employee’s estimates were used.   

Conclusion:   The employee’s estimates were used because the employee didn’t track hours as 

worked by the employee.  If the employee’s estimates cannot be challenged with good, solid 

evidence that they are incorrect, they will become the basis for calculating overtime payments 

due – and then possibly doubled as the statutory penalty allows. 

THE LESSON:  Please have non-exempt (hourly) employees track the hours they work each 

day with as much precision as possible.  Please take the time to review employee’s time sheets 

frequently to ensure the time sheets are accurate.  Furthermore, keep employees’ time sheets for 

three (3) years. 

 

 DIOCESAN DIRECTORY: The updates for the 2017-2018 directory are in progress. Some of 

the changes will require new email addresses and phone numbers. If you choose not to have your 

cell phone numbers in the directory please let us know. If you have any additions or corrections 

for the directory such as new email addresses, change of mass times etc. please mail or email 

them to Stefanie at P.O. Box 980, Salina-67401 or chancery@salinadiocese.org.  

mailto:chancery@salinadiocese.org
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OFFICE OF FINANCE 

 

MARYMOUNT SCHOLARSHIP AND MSGR. CLEMENT KRUSE SCHOLARSHIP 

The forms for these scholarships are in the Diocesan Handbook.  Copies can be made from these 

forms.  Please make sure the applicants are given the correct forms for the Marymount 

scholarship.  There is one for first year applicants and a separate one for those reapplying for 

additional funds after the completed their first year of college.  (Section V, pages 23-28) 

Applications are due in our office by July 1st. 

 

 

OFFICE OF LITURGY 

 

WEDDING MUSIC CLARIFICATION:  There is some confusion about the opening song at 

weddings.  The ritual says that the entrance chant “takes place,” or an opening hymn may be 

sung.  The absolute minimum is that the entrance antiphon should be “recited” by the whole 

assembly.  The intention of the ritual is that the entrance chant should be chanted (sung).  This is 

the intention of the Roman Missal for every Mass.  For daily Masses we often minimize that by 

reciting it, but on Sundays we have replaced it with an opening hymn because it was decided that 

this was a more feasible option for most parishes.  Roman Missal III has elevated the Nuptial 

Mass to the level of “feast,” which means that it has a Gloria and the entrance chant should be 

sung.  This is why, at workshops organized by the USCCB Office of Divine Worship to 

introduce the revised Rite of Matrimony they simply emphasized that every wedding that follows 

ritual 1 (with Mass) and 2 (without Mass, between baptized persons) must begin with an opening 

song, sung by the assembly.   

 

 ` 

OFFICE OF RURAL LIFE 

 

JOHN "GENE" LORSON, long time member of The Rural Life Commission passed away on 

Monday, May 1, 2017 at the Salina Regional Health Care Center in Salina.  The Commission 

sends their sympathies and prayers to his widow and long time member of the Rural Life 

Commission, Delores Lorson.  Please remember Gene and Delores in your prayers. 

 

THE 2017 ST. ISIDORE’S DAY observance was Monday, May 15, at St Augustine Parish in 

Washington, KS.  Sincere thanks and appreciation to Fr. Joseph Kieffer and the entire parish for 

their support of this important event for the Rural Life Commission.  Next year's observance will 

be in the East Central Deanery and the host parish will be St Ignatius Loyola Parish in 

Kanopolis, KS. 

 

RURAL LIFE DAY will be August 20, 2017, at St Wenceslaus Parish in Wilson, KS.  The 

main celebration of the Rural Life Day is the presentation of the Msgr. John George Weber 

Century Farm award to families who have owned or farmed the same farm for the past 100 

years.  We will begin at 3:00 p.m. (CDT) and conclude with refreshments.  Please mark your 

calendars and encourage your parishioners to apply for the Century Farm Award and/or attend 

the Rural Life Day. 

 

THE RURAL LIFE COMMISION will have their information table at the Kansas FFA 

Convention Career Day, May 31st, in Manhattan.  Please encourage your FFA members to stop 

by our table.  We will also have our table set up for the 6th Annual Diocesan Men's Conference,  

August 12th, in Hays. 
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OFFICE OF FAMILY LIFE/NFP 
 

2017 DIOCESAN CATHOLIC MEN’S CONFERENCE:  The sixth annual Diocesan 

Catholic Men’s Conference is scheduled for Saturday, August 12 at Immaculate Heart of Mary 

Parish, Hays. High school and college men are encouraged to attend. A price break is granted to 

dads who bring their sons.   Bulletin announcements are attached for your use in advertising the 

Men’s Conference in your parish.  Please encourage the men of your parish to attend.   

 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS - The Office of Family Life and NFP is sponsoring 2 Nights of 

Prayer and Praise for Children and Families, Friday, July 28, 7-8:30 p.m., at Sacred Heart in 

Colby; and Saturday, July 29, 7:30-9 p.m., at St. Mary Queen of the Universe in Salina. These 

are FREE Events featuring Praise & Worship Music, an Inspiring Message, and Eucharistic 

Adoration! Childcare will be provided for children 8 and under, with advanced registration 

appreciated in order to provide adequate supervision.  

Please visit www.salinadiocese.org/familylife to sign up today! 

 

ENGAGED ENCOUNTER DATES FOR 2017 
June 9-11, 2017 - Capuchin Center for Spiritual Life-Victoria 

 

GOD’S PLAN FOR A JOY FILLED MARRIAGE SEMINAR DATES FOR 2017 
June 17, 2017- Our Lady of Perpetual Help-Concordia 

 

CALENDAR & CONTACTS: Please find enclosed your updated copy showing Engaged 

Encounter, God’s Plan For A Joy-Filled Marriage, Marriage Encounter, Retrouvaille, Beginning 

Experience and Young Adult Beginning Experience Dates and Contacts for the Salina, Dodge 

City, Wichita, and Kansas City Dioceses (revised May 12, 2017 pink).  Since Retrouvaille is no 

longer available in the Wichita Diocese, Dates and Contacts for Retrouvaille in the Omaha and 

Denver Arch Diocese have been included. 

 

BULLETIN INSERTS OR HANDOUTS:  2017 Men’s Conference bulletin, Night of prayer & 

praise poster and announcements are enclosed.  

 

 

CATHOLIC CHARITIES 

 

2017 CATHOLIC CHARITIES 12
th

 ANNUAL FUNDRAISER will be held on Sunday, July 

23, from 5:00 – 7:30 p.m. at the Salina Country Club. 

Anonymous donors have offered a Matching-Gift Donation Challenge of $100,000, so every 

dollar donated will be doubled.  If you would like to attend this complimentary dinner event, 

please RSVP at www.ccnks.org  or contact Jeanie Warner at 785-825-0208 ext. 

215 or jwarner@ccnks.org – seating is limited.  Handicapped and valet parking will be available. 

  

ENCLOSURE - Please hang the enclosed Catholic Charities Annual Fundraiser poster in a high 

traffic area for the most exposure in your parish. This year we have a $100,000 match and will 

need everyone’s help to reach this goal. 

  

DISASTER PREPAREDNESS TRAINING - Catholic Charities of Northern Kansas is pleased 

to offer individual and family disaster preparedness training and training focused on preparing 

parishes for disasters. “ Plan. Prepare. Protect.”  is a Catholic Charities disaster preparedness 

training program available free of charge to any parish in the Salina Diocese wishing to host it. 

For more information or to schedule 0training, please contact Michelle Martin 

at mmartin@ccnks.org or 785-825-0208.  

http://www.salinadiocese.org/familylife
http://www.ccnks.org/
tel:(785)%20825-0208
tel:(785)%20825-0208
mailto:jwarner@ccnks.org
mailto:mmartin@ccnks.org
tel:(785)%20825-0208
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OFFICE OF RESPECT LIFE 

 

2018 MARCH FOR LIFE in Washington DC is Friday, January 19, 2018. The Salina Diocese 

sponsored pilgrimage to the March will depart the chancery parking lot Wednesday, January 17, 

2018 and will return Sunday, January 21, 2018. Go ahead and mark the dates on your calendar 

and look for information soon to come in the SDNB. 

 

WORD OF LIFE respect life petitions, bulletin briefs, and bulletin art for the month @  

usccb.org/about/pro-life-activities/word-of-life Simply click on the appropriate month and 

download. Also available in Spanish. These resources are from the USCCB and are free. 

 

For updates, information, inspiration, and action items related to respect of all human life from 

conception to natural death, like the Salina Diocese Respect Life Office Facebook page @ 

facebook.com/officeofrespectlife 

 

“… there is no outcome that can justify the use or destruction of embryos for scientific 

purposes….” Pope Francis 

 

 

 

OFFICE OF YOUTH MINISTRY 

 

JUNIOR CYO CAMP: We will have our annual Junior CYO Camp at Rock Springs starting on 

Saturday, May 27
th

 until Tuesday, May 30
th

.  We have close to 300 students attending.  Please 

pray for good weather for these days. Thank you for your support and advertising our programs 

in your parishes. 

 

TOTUS TUUS: We will have 4 teams go out to our parishes this summer.  We have 8 college 

women and 4 college men as well as 4 seminarians on the teams.  They will be in Salina from 

May 30
TH

 to June 2
nd

 for training.  Thank you for your support of this program in our diocese. 

 

PRAYER and ACTION: Prayer and Action will be held in Russell the month of June and in 

July we will be in Beloit.  Some of the weeks are full since we are limiting them to 70 persons a 

week.  The following weeks still have some openings: June 18-23 has 26 openings,  

June 25-30 has 22 openings, July 16-21 has 6 openings and July 23-28 has 5 openings.  If any of 

your youth groups would like to participate in this program this summer please call the Office to 

reserve your spot. 

 

NATIONAL CATHOLIC YOUTH CONFERENCE (NCYC): Our second payment for 

NCYC is due JUNE 16
th

.  The payment will be $195.00 per person.  The third payment will be 

due September 12
th

.   There are some parishes that haven’t paid the first payment.  If you plan on 

going to NCYC in November you must pay these first 2 payments right away.  We will be 

having meetings this fall in each of the deaneries with all the adults that will be going to 

Indianapolis for this conference.  If you have any questions, please contact the Office.  

 

                 

 

 

 

 

http://www.usccb.org/about/pro-life-activities/word-of-life
http://www.facebook.com/officeofrespectlife
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OFFICE OF SAFETY AND SECURITY 

 

Safety Coordinators:  

 The audit period is fast approaching (June 30, 2017).  Please be sure Wendy Backes has 

the most up to date spreadsheet for your parish/school. 

 As we continue to work together to create safe environments for children and young 

people, our office will be updating some of our policies and procedures.  These updates 

will be available after July 1, 2017. 

 Please continue to check your email, SDNB, The Shepherd, and our website 

www.salinadiocese.org  (Office of Safety and Security) for these updates, and are ready to 

implement them in your parishes and schools. 

 If you have questions, please call Wendy (785.827.8746) or email 

wendy.backes@salinadiocese.org 

Thanks you for your continued support as we continue our mission 

 
 

 

 

 

 

MISCELLANEOUS 

 

NOTE - A set of Catholic Encyclopedias (copyright 1910) is available for anyone who might 

want a set.  Contact Alysia or Amanda at St. Thomas More (785-776-5151). 

 

 

DIRECTORY CHANGES: 

 

1. New Parish Secretary for Grainfield,  St. Agnes Parish- Diane Wetter  p. 37; cell: 785-673-

3176 

2. There is no longer a Fax # for St. Agnes Parish in Grainfield  p. 36/37 

3. New Receptionist for Sacred Heart Cathedral – Josefina Guillen  p. 26 

4. New Development Advisory Board pg. 14:  

 

Dr. Doug Hinkin  Katie Platten 

Betty Johnson   Lori Post 

Bill Grevas   Beth Shearer 

Bob Steimel   Fr. Keith Weber 

Don Boos   Fr. Kevin Weber 

Jeff Thompson   Bishop Weisenburger 

 

 

http://www.salinadiocese.org/
tel:(785)%20776-5151


~ July 2017 ~ 

 

◄ Jun 2017  Aug 2017 ► 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1  
Peter’s Pence Collection 
 
National Convocation of  
Catholic Leaders, Orlando 
(8:00 a.m.) 

2  

Peter’s Pence Collection 

 
National Convocation of  
Catholic Leaders, Orlando 
 
 

3  
 
 
 

National Convocation of  
Catholic Leaders, Orlando 
 

4  INDEPENDENCE DAY 

 
Chancery Closed 
 

National Convocation of  
Catholic Leaders, Orlando 
(ends – 9:00 p.m.) 

5  
 

6  
 

7  
 

8  
 

Permanent  Deacons 
Meeting, Salina, 11 – 3  

9  
 

Prayer & Action 
Beloit 

10  
 

11  
 

12  
 

13  
 

14  
 

15  

 
Corpus Christi 
 

16  
 

Prayer & Action 
Beloit 

17  
 

18  
 

19  
 

20  
 

21  
 

22  
 

23  

Catholic Charities Annual 
Fundraiser, Salina Country 
Club 
 
Prayer & Action 
Beloit 

24  
 

25  
 

26  
 

27  

 

 
Women’s Cursillo,  
Capuchin Center for 
Spiritual Life, Victoria  
 

28  

 

 
Women’s Cursillo,  
Capuchin Center for 
Spiritual Life, Victoria  
 

29  

Confirmation, Hays, 5 pm 
Immac. Heart of Mary 
 
Women’s Cursillo,  
Capuchin Center for 
Spiritual Life, Victoria  
 

30 
Women’s Cursillo,  
Capuchin Center for 
Spiritual Life, Victoria  
135th Supreme K of C 
Convention, St. Louis 
 

31  
 
 
 

135th Supreme K of C 
Convention, St. Louis 
 
 

Notes: 

 

http://www.wincalendar.com/Holiday-Calendar/June-2017
http://www.wincalendar.com/Holiday-Calendar/August-2017






 

Salina Diocesan Men’s Conference – Bulletin Announcements 
Please rotate these Weekly until August 12th  

 
 
Announcement #1 – Salina Diocese Men’s Conference, Register Today 
The Diocese of Salina is sponsoring a Sixth Annual Diocesan Men’s Conference, “Men on a 
Mission” on Saturday, August 12 at Immaculate Heart of Mary in Hays. Please attend and 
bring your sons who are high school or college age. We have two nationally known 
speakers, Dr. Ray Guarendi, host of “The Dr. Is In” and “Living Right With Dr. Ray”, and Fr. 
John Lager national chaplain of FOCUS and cofounder of Marked Men for Christ.  Men of the 
Dodge City Diocese are also being invited, so register early to reserve a seat.  To register 
online or for more information go to salinadiocese.org  or call 785-827-8746, Ext. 17. 
 
Announcement #2 – Salina Diocese Men’s Conference, Register Today 
Catholic Men of the Salina Diocese, join us for our Sixth Annual Salina Diocese Men’s 
Conference, “Men on a Mission,” August 12th at Immaculate Heart of Mary Church in Hays. If 
you have sons who are high school or older, please bring them. We have two speakers, Dr. 
Ray Guarendi, host of “The Dr. Is In” and “Living Right With Dr. Ray”, and Fr. John Lager 
national chaplain of FOCUS and cofounder of Marked Men for Christ, are this year’s 
speakers. Men of the Dodge City Diocese are also invited, so register early.  To register 
online or for more information go to salinadiocese.org  or call 785-827-8746, Ext. 17. 
 
Announcement #3 – Salina Diocese Men’s Conference, Register Today 
With the wonderful success of last year’s Diocesan Men’s Conference, a Sixth Annual Men’s 
Conference: “Men on a Mission” will be held again this year on Saturday, August 12th at 
Immaculate Heart of Mary, Hays, KS.  All men are invited.  Bring your sons who are in high 
school, and college. Our goal is to strengthen Catholic men in their faith and thereby 
strengthen our Catholic families and parishes.  Men of the Dodge City Diocese are also 
invited, so register early.  To register online or for more information go to  
salinadiocese.org  or call 785-827-8746, Ext. 17. 
 
 
 

If you want these bulletin announcements via email, contact: 
familylife@salinadiocese.org. 

 
 

http://salinadiocese.org/
http://salinadiocese.org/
mailto:familylife@salinadiocese.org


CALENDAR & CONTACTS 
 

SALINA DIOCESE 
ENGAGED ENCOUNTER 
WHERE: Capuchin Center for Spiritual Life 
                             Victoria, KS 67671 

WHEN:                June 9-11, 2017 

CONTACT: Chad & Angela Zimmerman 
  785-460-1818 
  coordinator@salinacee.com 
REGISTER ONLINE--http://www.salinacee.com/ 
 

GOD’S PLAN FOR A JOY-FILLED MARRIAGE 
WHERE: St. Elizabeth Ann Seton, Salina 

WHEN:  None scheduled at this time 

CONTACT: Family Life Office  785-827-8746 
  familylife@salinadiocese.org 
 

WHERE: Our Lady of Perpetual Help, Concordia 

WHEN:                 June 17, 2017 

COST:  $50.00 

CONTACT: Tony & Lindy Meyer 785-243-1099 
  familylife@olphconcordia.org 
 

WHERE: St. Thomas More Parish, Manhattan 

WHEN:   None scheduled at this time 

CONTACT: Deacon Wayne Talbot 785-776-5151 
  pastassoc@stmmanhattan.com 
 

WHERE: Immaculate Heart of Mary, Hays 

WHEN:  None scheduled at this time 

WHERE: St. Nicholas Parish, Hays 

WHEN:  None scheduled at this time 

CONTACT: Deacon David & Susan Kisner 785-625-7339 
  deacondave@ihm-church.com 

REGISTER: skisner@ihm-church.com 
  Deacon Steve & Nancy Urban 785-628-1446 
  urbs57@gmail.com 
 

WICHITA DIOCESE 
ENGAGED ENCOUNTER 
WHERE: Spiritual Life Center  7100 E. 45

th
 St. 

316-744-0167           N Wichita, KS 67226 

WHEN:                June 2-4, 2017        June 23-25, 2017 
                             July 14-16, 2017     Aug.11-13, 2017 

CONTACT: Randy & Denise Walker ceewichita@cox.net 
 

MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER 
ENGLISH: 

WHERE: Spiritual Life Center 
  7100 E. 45

th
 St. 

  N. Wichita, KS 67226 
  316-744-0167 

WHEN:                 November 3-5, 2017  
                             November 17-19-2017 

CONTACT: Leon & Loretta Brittian 
  719-387-9842 

SPANISH: 

WHERE: Spiritual Life Center 
  7100 E. 45

th
 St. 

  N. Wichita, KS 67226 
  316-744-0167 

WHEN:  Sept. 15-16, 2017 

CONTACT: 316-925-2796  or  316-573-2940 
 
 

 
 
 
 

BEGINNING EXPERIENCE—(Divorce & Grief) 
COST:  $50.00 nonrefundable registration fee 

WHEN:  None scheduled at this time 

CONTACT: The Beginning Experience 
  P.O. Box 3152  866-610-8877 

Wichita, KS 67201 
  Beverly Pieplow  316-264-4876 
  Judy Demuth  620-430-0339 
 

YOUNG ADULT BEGINNING EXPERIENCE  (Ages 14-25) 
WHERE: Magnificat Center for Unity & Reconciliation 
  Congregation of St. Joseph Wichita 

WHEN:  None scheduled at this time 

CONTACT: Karen Oller  620-896-7664 
 

KANSAS CITY DIOCESE 
ENGAGED ENCOUNTER 
WHEN:               June 23-25, 2017      July 14-16, 2017 
                            Sep. 15-17, 2017       Oct. 13-15, 2017  

CONTACT: Frank & Cristal Moley   ceekansascity@gmail.com   
                             913-815-3183                    
 

MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER 
WHEN:                 Nov.3-5, 2017       

CONTACT: Deacon Tony & Barb Zimmerman 
  816-741-4066 
 

RETROUVAILLE 
WHEN:  June 2, 2017      Oct. 27, 2017 

CONTACT: Jerry & Kim Bronder 
816-505-0510 or    800-470-2230 

 

BEGINNING EXPERIENCE 
WHEN:  July 7-9, 2017 
                             Oct. 20-22, 2017     

CONTACT: Kim 
  816-739-4733 
 

DODGE CITY DIOCESE 
ENGAGED ENCOUNTER 
WHERE: Heartland Retreat Center Great Bend, KS 

WHEN:                 June 23-25, 2017 
                             Sep. 22-24, 2017 

CONTACT: Michael & Lindsay Mazouch 
  620-792-6290 
 

ARCH DIOCESE OF OMAHA 

RETROUVAILLE 

WHERE: Schuyler, NE 

WHEN:  Aug. 25-27, 2017 

CONTACT: Birger & Connie Benson 888-317-5654 
 

ARCH DIOCESE OF DENVER 

RETROUVAILLE 

WHERE: Denver, CO 

WHEN:  Nov.3, 2017 

CONTACT:          Chris & Lori Zuccolin      1-800-470-2230 
  Retrouvaille.CO@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 
REVISED— May,  2017 

mailto:coordinator@salinacee.com
mailto:familylife@salinadiocese.org
mailto:familylife@olphconcordia.org
mailto:pastassoc@stmmanhattan.com
mailto:deacondave@ihm-church.com
mailto:skisner@ihm-church.com
mailto:urbs57@gmail.com
mailto:Retrouvaille.CO@gmail.com


2 nights 2 great locations 

for children 8 years old and younger.  Advanced registration is requested to provide adequate supervision.  

This is a  Event! Visit www.salinadiocese.org/familylife to sign up today! 

7:30 to 9:00 PM 

230 E Cloud 
Salina, Kansas 

Special Guest... 

Fr. Kyle Berens 

7:00 to 8:30 PM 

585 N French 
Colby, Kansas 

Special Guest... 

Jennifer Bentzinger 



Sunday, July 23, 2017

Catholic Charities
12th Annual Fundraiser

*

Anonymous donors have offereda dollar-for-dollar match.Every dollar you donate is doubled!DONATE TODAYand give the Gift of Hopeto famiiles in crisis.
Donate online at www.ccnks.org.

$100,000Donation Matchthrough July 23

*RSVP online at www.ccnks.org

or call 785-825-0208 ext. 215
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